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UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF SOUTH AFRICA 

Thank you Mr President,

Ghana welcomes the delegation of South Africa and thank them for the presentation of their national report.
We welcome the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture (OPCAT) and the designation of a multiple-body National Preventive Mechanism, under the coordination of the South African Human Rights Commission. The strategies adopted by the Government of South Africa to combat corruption in the country is also very commendable. We further acknowledge the adoption of the National Health Insurance (NHI) Bill and National Action Plan (NAP) to Combat Racism, Racial Discrimination, and Xenophobia and related Intolerance.
To further protect and promote human rights in the country, Ghana recommends that South Africa should:
1. Increase efforts in guaranteeing women's access to justice and adopt strategies to protect women and girls against gender-based violence and finally;
2. Continue to effectively combat xenophobia and hold perpetrators of such crimes accountable. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We wish South Africa every success with the review process.
	
I thank you. 

image1.png




